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A Christmas 'CARrol'
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As Christmas approaches our thoughts turn to our loved ones and the gifts they will receive at Christmas.  Nothing can compare to the expression of delight on Children’s' faces as they open their presents on Christmas Day.  It makes all the hassle of shopping worthwhile.





The lead up to Christmas however can be a gruelling one.  In and out of different shops and stores making sure you haven't forgotten anyone.  After all you don’t want to disappoint do you?





With your gift list uppermost in your mind you fight your way through the throng and set about filling the list.  Usually one trip isn't enough, or you need to travel to somewhere else, so the gifts are put onto the back seat of the car and left there whilst you go on a second quest.  This can be very stressful for most and one which focuses our mind on the task in hand.





What we don’t seem to focus on is the possibility that those expensive presents we left in the car may not be there when we get back.
































Try to imagine what that would be like.  Traumatised by the fact that your money has been spent on gifts that none of your friends or loved ones will ever receive.





Some need not try to imagine because they will experience it at first hand this Christmas, simply because they left their gifts on full display.





We all appreciate that they may have only been away for what seemed like a few minutes but it was more than long enough for a thief.





During the first 25 days in December last year 138 thefts from vehicles in the North Staffs Police Division contributed to total of 700 across the Staffordshire Police area.  We can each do our part to ensure that we reduce car crime particularly during the festive season.





Let this Christmas be your best ever and always remember to put your gifts and shopping in the car boot where they are safe from prying eyes.  Always but always leave your car secure with the alarm set.
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Looking after your Home
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Having got your presents home you must still be aware that any thief that’s worth his salt knows most homes are storing presents on the lead up to Christmas.  You must see to it that they stay safe.  Most burglaries are committed by opportunist thieves and in two out of ten burglaries the thief does not have to force his way in because a door or window has been carelessly left open.  Burglars don’t like locked doors and windows or burglar alarms and they certainly don’t like nosey neighbours.  It increases their chance of being caught.  This is where neighbourhood watch comes into its own.  Each looking out for one another, keeping each other informed of current crime and the need to be vigilant and security conscious and of course reporting that suspicious looking character to the police.  It may be a good idea to spread the word in your street and get your neighbours involved in neighbourhood watch.  It’s easy to join and costs nothing.  It may also save someone from the trauma and upset of a Christmas break in.  Anyone interested can contact me on 





01785 232938.
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Email joseph.rickard@staffordshire.pnn.police.uk 




















If you are going away this Christmas it would be a good idea for you to make suitable arrangements for your property to be looked after by a friend or neighbour.





If you are spending Christmas at home and know of any neighbour who is going away please return the courtesy and make regular checks on their property until they return.





And finally





On behalf of our local police and myself and family may I wish you a ‘Very Merry Christmas’ and a ‘Happy and Peaceful New Year!’
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